BNOS DEVORAH ELEMENTARY SCHOOL



הרב העניך שחר ראש ועד החינוך October 4, 2021

מרת ש. געטינגער

Dear Rabbi Portowicz, שליט"א

מרת נ. סג"ל Principal Grades K-2 Thank you so much for coming to our school, Bnos Devora, and speaking to our 3rd- 5th graders and again for our 6th - 8th graders.

Mrs. Z. Steinharter General Studies Principal Your words of Chizuk left a mark on everyone present. Moros and staff, as well as the Talmidos, were moved to tears just hearing you speak about the kindness of Hashem as He brought you, literally, back from death to life.

Mrs. C. Honigwachs Assistant Principal Grades 3-8

With each group you told a different story that was perfectly suited to their age and stage. You vividly portrayed the value of Tefila in an exciting fashion, making the girls appreciate the special bond we, Klall Yisroel, have with the Ribbono Shel Olam, our Father in heaven. Your message of "No Tefila is Ever Wasted" empowered the girls, as well as the adults, to keep davening, and to recognize the *results* of their davening and crying out to Hashem.

We cannot thank you enough for taking the time to speak to us at our Erev Yom Kippur assembly. The experience and the lesson will remain with our Talmidos for a long, long time.

Best wishes for continued recovery and good health, BE"H,

Sincerely yours,

Mrs. Notis